
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
20 March 2020 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents & Caregivers, 
 
 Re: COVID-19 Update – No 5. 
 
We have just been informed that the Federal Government has decided to cancel NAPLAN for 
2020. 
 
NAPLAN Capacity test on Monday 23rd March is therefore cancelled as well. 
 
The statement from the Minster of Education indicated that they have made this decision to 
assist schools, teachers and support staff to focus on the wellbeing of students as well as 
aiding the continuity of education including the potential of online and remote learning. 
 
It has been a very interesting week. I thank you for your wonderful support that you have 
given us as we continue to journey with you through these difficult times. 
 
 

Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 

Mr Graeme Selmes 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


